Special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, October 27, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, John Schaffer, Fred Blee

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Attorney
Frank Como

Guests
Dennis Carlin
Special meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  
NEW BUSINESS: 
RESOLUTION #55-09
Project Budget Modifications (copy attached) adopted with a roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

RESOLUTION #56-09
Auditing Services (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.


Certification of unpaid taxes was reviewed and certified by the Board.


Supervisor Yetter requested water rates to town residents go into effect and capital charges removed; request made to add clarification to resolution as to how rates came about from recommendation of the rate committee.

RESOLUTION #57-09
Water Rates for Out of Village Users (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.


Discussion of current avenues for collecting delinquent water bills, inability to levy unpaid town water bills, and need for water shutoff being added to code. 
RESOLUTION #58-09
To Hold a Public Hearing (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.


Discussion of Municipal Building rents being raised every year; recommendation not to increase this year and base budget increases on that next year.
RESOLUTION #59-09
Appointment to Fill Trustees Unexpired Term (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.


Housing Grant – A few years ago, applications were mailed out of state, now reviewed by local advisory board who must be eligible, then become ineligible for grant when on board; consensus not to do village application but post information for individual grants.


Bike Park – Committee would like to donate money to Village for upkeep of park; mayor requested committee member be available ad hoc, Tracey Cucci stated she would work with Board.


RESOLUTION #60-09
Accepting Responsibility of Fireman’s Lane (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Kaufman. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

CORRESPONDENCES:

Owego Veteran’s Memorial Committee invitation to dedication 11/11/09 read; Mayor requested board member to represent, Trustee Blee stated he would try.  NYMIR letter read sending check for $1,135 to share portion of surplus with subscribers.


Code Enforcement Officer discussed Roy Eiklor not being able to get redemption center running due to sprinkler system, looking at other locations; questioned whether another business permit needed for temporary location; attorney recommended another application be filed, board could waive fee; Board consensus to waive fee.


Discussion of issue of compensation for easement for reservoir construction; decision held off until next board meeting.



Out of Village Water – Town Supervisor had informed wells will be dug; 10 properties cannot dig wells per Health Department; Rock Street to contract or annex in.

BOARD CONCERNS:
Discussion of painting of garage; EMS offering to do painting and 
pay for rest of paint; DPW can power wash to prep.

Motion to adjourn at 9:00 PM by Tornatore, seconded by Schaffer.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

